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Special Points of Interest: 

 

 Stefan Pryor named Com-

missioner of Education 

 Revised ED 191 Early 

Childhood Health Assess-

ment Record 

 New School Nurse Work-

shop - November 3 and 

December 6, 2011 

 New School Nurse Super-

visor Orientation - Octo-

ber 13, 2011 

 
 

 

 

September 2011 is National Childhood Obesity Awareness Month  

 

For more information about activities, go to http://www.healthierkidsbrighterfutures.org/ or access the toolkit at http://

www.healthierkidsbrighterfutures.org/toolkit.pdf. 

 
 The 2011 Fall School 

Nurse 

Supervisor Conference  

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 28, 2011  

 

Crowne Plaza Hotel, 

Cromwell Connecticut 

 

Walk-in registration 

available! 

http://www.healthierkidsbrighterfutures.org/
http://www.healthierkidsbrighterfutures.org/toolkit.pdf
http://www.healthierkidsbrighterfutures.org/toolkit.pdf
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Updated Tuberculosis Screening Guidelines for Schools  
 

The Connecticut State Department of Education (CSDE) would like to call your attention to the July 2011, Department of 

Public Health (DPH) Tuberculosis Screening Guidelines for Connecticut Schools. These revised guidelines replace those published 

in 2005, and were developed by the DPH in collaboration with the CSDE, the Connecticut Advisory Committee for the Elimi-

nation of Tuberculosis and the School Health Committee of the Connecticut Chapter of the American Academy of Pediatrics. 

These guidelines are intended to guide local and regional boards of education, health departments and pediatricians in devel-

oping school district policies regarding tuberculosis (TB) testing requirements for students and staff, and if applicable, adminis-

tering an on-site TB testing program. 

 

The need for TB testing of students, as noted in the guidelines, is determined by local or regional boards of education; there-

fore, it is important to have policies outlining when a TB assessment or TB test would be deemed necessary. Further, since 

school districts may be involved in the administration of TB testing programs and the management of the TB results, these 

areas should also be addressed. It is recommended that these policies be developed with consultation from the school medi-

cal advisor, the school nurse supervisor and the local health department/district. 

 

Finally, the guidelines include recommendations for testing of school personnel. Since TB testing is not required by state stat-

ute, many local or regional boards of education may not have guidelines or policies for testing of their staff. Consideration for 

requiring TB testing should be based on the recommendations in these guidelines. 

 

These revised guidelines can also be accessed at the DPH TB Control Program’s Web site at http://www.ct.gov/dph/cwp/

view.asp?a=3136&q=431584 or on the CSDE Health Promotion/School Nurse Web site at http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/

view.asp?a=2678&q=320768#Publications. For additional information, please contact the DPH TB Control Program at 860-

509-1177 or CSDE’s School Health Consultant, Stephanie Knutson at 860-807-2108 or stephanie.knutson@ct.gov. 

 

 

 

 

Revised ED 191 Early Childhood Health Assessment Record  
 

State law requires complete primary immunizations and a health assessment by a legally quali-

fied practitioner of medicine; an advanced practice registered nurse or registered nurse; a phy-

sician assistant; a school medical advisor; or a legally qualified practitioner of medicine, an ad-

vanced practice registered nurse or a physician assistant stationed at any military base, prior to 

entering an early childhood program in Connecticut (Connecticut General Statutes Sections 10

-204a and 10-206). The ED 191 Early Childhood Health Assessment Record (for children ages 

birth to 5 years old) is the tool utilized by the Connecticut State Department of Education 

(CSDE) for such purposes and has been revised as of August 2011. This revision incorporates 

the mandatory developmental assessments, screenings and updated immunization requirements 

for children in this age group.  

 

This 3-page document is organized as follows: 

 

 page one – Part l To be completed by parent/guardian; 

 page two – Part ll Medical Evaluation; and 

 page three – Immunization Record. 

 

The Revised ED 191 Early Childhood Health Assessment Record is available on the CSDE’s Health Promotion Services/School 

Nurse Web site at http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a =2678&q=320768#Forms. Please print on yellow paper! 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Stephanie Knutson at 860-807-2108 or stephanie.knutson@ct.gov. 

http://www.ct.gov/dph/cwp/view.asp?a=3136&q=431584
http://www.ct.gov/dph/cwp/view.asp?a=3136&q=431584
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2678&q=320768#Publications
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2678&q=320768#Publications
mailto:stephanie.knutson@ct.gov
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a%20=2678&q=320768#Forms
mailto:stephanie.knutson@ct.gov
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School Nurse Bulletins...Keeping CT School Nurses Informed and Involved!  

 

                  Professional Development Opportunities 

 

 



THE SCHOOL NURSE BULLETIN 
October 2011 

 

Connecticut State Department of Education 

Division of Family and Student Support Services 

Page 4 

 

The State of Connecticut Department of Education is committed to a policy of equal opportunity/affirmative action for all qualified persons and does not discriminate 
in any employment practice, education program, or educational activity on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, religion or any other basis prohib-
ited by Connecticut state and/or federal nondiscrimination laws. Inquiries regarding the Department of Education’s nondiscrim ination policies should be directed to the 
Affirmative Action Administrator, State of Connecticut Department of Education, 25 Industrial Park Road, Middletown, CT 06457-1543, 860-807-2071. 

Nondiscrimination Statement 

S T E P H A N I E  G .  K N U T S O N ,  M S N ,  R N  
S C H O O L  N U R S E  C O N S U L T A N T  

Connecticut State Department of Education 

Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services 

and Adult Education 

25 Industrial Park Road, Middletown, CT  

Phone: 860-807-2108 

E-mail: stephanie.knutson@ct.gov 

          Professional Development Opportunities, Cont’d 

 

 


